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15 September 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
The students have settled well this academic year.  Our Year 7s seem to grow more confident every day, 
making new friends and with moving around the school; their parents should be very proud with the level of 
maturity they are showing thus far. 
 
We are currently digesting our Year 11 results; I am pleased to say that despite the move to return to pre-
pandemic levels, many of our students did very well, and they are to be congratulated. Their hard work and 
that of the staff paid off. Our current Year 11 are now starting their final journey towards the summer exams 
and as you can appreciate every day counts. They, too, have embraced the start of the year and are already 
demonstrating their commitment to achieving their very best. We will be holding a Year 11 information 
evening on Thursday 21st September. 
 
As always, please ensure that your child is in school every day; if they should feel a little under the weather, 
please send them in, and we will ensure that if they should feel very poorly, we will contact you. As you all 
know, resilience is very important in life.  
 
Thank you to all parents for ensuring that the students are coming with their full school uniforms. As the 
weather is getting cooler students will be expected to wear their jumpers around the school and will have 
permission to take them off in lessons. Please make sure that you write the name of your child on every piece 
of uniform to avoid you having to replace them when they are mislaid. 
 
Our Enrichment programme commences next week; I would encourage students to participate either in a 
lunchtime club or after school club to broaden their experience in school. There will lots of other 
opportunities during the year for students to participate in, which I would encourage. 
 
Thank you to all those who are following the one-way system in the morning in the car park. Please adhere 
to the 5mph limit whilst driving around for the safety of all the children.  
 
Thank you all for your continued support.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Ms M Farrugia 
Principal 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 


